
      

Dear Little Chapel family, 

Ash Wednesday, February 26th, 
marked the beginning of the Lenten 
Season - a season which will go 
through until Sunday, April 5, which 
is Palm Sunday.   

One of the most frequently asked 
question’s during this season is, 
“What are you giving up for Lent?”  

 

Many of you have already heard 
me speak or read something I have 
written about the whole concept of 
“giving up” something for the 
Lenten season.  For me, the 
attitude of “giving up” something 
carries about the same level of 
commitment found in “New Year’s 
resolutions” – and other such 
assurances that are on their way to 
being broken before the words 
have barely left one’s mouth. 

Don’t misunderstand me!  The 
penitential nature of the season of 
Lent – which by the way is 
supposed to be preparing us for the 
JOY that is Easter – is certainly a 
good time for the changing of bad 
habits into good habits.  But let’s be 
truthful.  When your mouth starts 
watering for that piece of chocolate  

 

 

that you’re “giving up” for forty 
days, are you going to drop 
immediately to your knees in prayer 
for the less fortunate of our world or 
do you angst over that delicious 
piece of candy?  

In a central paragraph of the 
discussion of the Lenten Season in 
The Companion to the Book of 
Common Worship, we read: 

  “Trusting in the ‘accomplished 
fact’ of Christ’s resurrection 
however, we listen for the word of 
God in the time-honored stories of 
the church’s Lenten journey. We 
follow Jesus into the wilderness, 
resist temptation, fast and proceed 
‘on the way’ to Jerusalem, and the 
cross.  Our Lenten journey is one of 
‘turning around,’ of changing 
directions from self-serving toward 
the self-giving way of the cross.” 

 

Clearly, we all have habits, actions 
and even thoughts from which we 
need to “turn around” – and Lent is 
a wonderful season in which to do 
so.  Rather than speak of “giving 
up” something – especially if the act  

 

 

of doing without really contributes 
little to our preparation for Easter – 
let’s work from the positive side of 
our imaginations.  

 

Let’s add something to our lives 
during this season that will help 
someone else. Find a way to “add” 
something this Lenten season that 
will enhance your journey with 
Christ. Find a way to do something 
for someone else this Lenten 
season. 

But remember, in the final analysis, 
as in all of our life of faith, it is NOT 
what we DO or DON’T do that 
accounts for anything! It is all about 
God’s GRACE – and how we 
respond even as we are 
overwhelmed by it. 

May this Lenten season be a 
wonderful spiritual journey that 
prepares you for the JOY of Easter 
and all the days beyond. 

Blessings, 

Pastor Pat    

March                                       The Little Chapel with the Big Heart                                                  2020                                                                                                                                                                             

 

Did you notice the rainbow in the Little Chapel 
picture above?  Cheryl writes: 

‘We are renting a house by the church this 
weekend. Looked outside a few minutes 
ago & thought you might be interested in 
this showing of God’s promises & beauty.  

 



 

FEBRUARY MINUTES 

The Session welcomed new members Chuck 

Holden and Sandra and Butch Wall, who joined our 

church on Sunday, February 16, 2020. These new 

members met with members of the Membership 

Committee and Session at the manse on Tuesday 

evening, February 11, and were accepted into the 

fellowship of this church by the Session. 

Thanks to the Membership Committee for the 

lovely annual luncheon on Sunday, February 16. 

Our new members from 2019 and thus far in 2020 

were recognized and honored at this time. The 

Membership Committee is led by Deacons Ginny 

Hall and Gerry Williamson. 

The slide presentation of all LCOB activities and 

committees, prepared by Deacon Gary Kohunsky, 

was well received by all who attended the 

Membership Luncheon on February 16. The 

Session has directed that this slide presentation 

be run in the sanctuary every Sunday, beginning 

March 8, 10AM - 10:20 AM, to acquaint all members 

with the many activities of the church. Special 

thanks to Gary for this wonderful review for all of 

us! Members are encouraged to send pictures and 

information about their activities to Gary for use in 

this presentation. 

The Session continues the study of Rev. Dr. Joan 

Gray’s book, Sailboat Church. Please pray for our 

church leaders as we seek to understand God’s 

calling us into a new future, led by His Holy Spirit. 

Parking meters will be back in use on Wrightsville 

Beach beginning March 1.  Members attending 

church should be mindful of this practice. Parking 

on West Fayetteville Street and West Oxford 

Street, on sides of the streets adjacent to the 

church property, will be allowed on Sunday 

mornings until noon.  

The Finance Committee, led by Elders John 

Copeland and Beth Price, announced that the 

January financial summary is very positive. In 

addition, members of the Finance Committee 

along with members of the Property Committee 

and Artwork Sub-Committee attended a meeting 

with our insurance agents to discuss and access 

our insurance coverage. Work and analysis of our 

insurance continues, coordinated by these two 

committees. 

The Session approved the hiring of Marley Hall, 

member of LCOB, as Interim Director of Youth.  

The Sacrament of Infant Baptism will be celebrated 

on Sunday, February 23 at the 8:30 AM Worship 

Service, with baptism of Eva Mae Adams, daughter 

of Stephen and Allison Adams, and on Sunday, 

March 15 at the 10:30 AM Worship Service, with 

baptism of Emmett David Wilkinson, son of Ben 

and Emily Wilkinson and grandson of Jennifer 

Barnes. 

The Personnel Committee, led by Elders Jane 

Hughes and Ed O’Neil, is conducting a survey to 

determine future staffing needs for our church. 

Please keep the church officers in your prayers as 

they go through this process.  

The Session approved a Called Congregational 

Meeting, March 8 after the 10:30 AM Worship 

Service to approve the Pastor’s Terms of Call for 

2020. This is a required procedure each year for 

PCUSA churches. 

The Session is planning a Tree of Life project to 

memorialize our church family.  

 

This project will involve cleaning out the library 

and moving historical items there, to free up wall 

space in the narthex for this endeavor. 

Tours of the church complex will be conducted 

twice a year, after the 10:30 AM Worship Service, 

to provide new members the opportunity to 

explore the church facilities. Stay tuned for details. 
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Janice Allen, LCOB Commissioner for the 

Presbytery East Community Meeting in Faison, 

NC, on January 25, reported to the session on the 

meeting, which included reports from the 

Presbytery Youth Council and the Matthew 25 

Church Initiative.  

 

This program is designed by the Presbyterian 

Mission Agency and calls us to actively engage in 

the world around us, so that our faith comes alive 

and we wake up to new possibilities. (Comes from 

Matthew 25; 31-40) 

The next Presbytery of Coastal Carolina meeting is 

scheduled for March 7, Trenton, NC. Elder Ed 

O’Neil will be the LCOB Commissioner for this 

meeting. 

Property Committee, led by Elders Barry Lindholm 

and Jim Herren reported that the manse is 

receiving a much-needed face life, coordinated by 

committee member Helen Brumbaugh. This 

project includes painting inside and out. Painting 

and other outdoor repairs are being completed for 

the Matthew House, under leadership of Jim and 

Ann Martz. Other projects are underway and we are 

very thankful to the diligent work of the Property 

Committee as they strive to care for our multiple 

church facilities. 

The Christian Education Committee is planning the 

Easter Egg Hunt, April 11 at 10 AM for children of 

the church and community. Vacation Bible School 

is scheduled for June 22-25. Plans are being 

formulated for both events, as well as ongoing 

plans for PYC, PKC, and children’s Sunday School. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Update on the Manse 

Marcia and I would like to express our sincere 

appreciation to Barry Lindholm and Helen 

Brumbaugh who serve on the property committee for 

being sure the manse has received the facelift it 

needed.  Helen brought on a wonderful contractor who 

has been diligent in getting things done in a timely 

manner. The entire outside of the manse has been 

painted and all the items inside are just about done. 

The fence is the last item that will be completed 

shortly.  The pictures are from the painting that took 

place on the inside. 

Blessings, 

Pat and Marcia 

  

 

 

 

APRIL 11 

1O AM 

LITTLE CHAPEL 
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The history of The Sister Isaac 
Center dates back to 1983, when 
Sister Mary Isaac Koenig first 
came to Wilmington to teach at 
St. Mary’s school.  

When not teaching, she would 
go door to door throughout the 
neighborhood around what is 
now the Basilica Shrine of St. 
Mary to determine the needs of 
the working poor in the 
communities.  

To help meet some of their 
needs, she and some volunteers 
started St. Mary’s Social 
Outreach ministry in 1985. Her 
most pressing concern was to 
find a way to provide food 
directly to individuals, which the 
local food bank couldn’t do.  

To accomplish this, she 
organized the collection of 
canned and boxed food 
donations from dozens of area 
churches and launched Mother 
Hubbard’s Cupboard, which 
distributes food on a monthly 
basis.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For the next five years, Sister 
Isaac literally worked out of the 
janitor’s closet at St. Mary’s 
collecting and distributing food 
on a daily basis. In 1990, the 
Outreach Ministry moved to the 
roomy, bottom floor of the 
historic Tileston School building 
at Fourth and Ann streets.  

The collection now includes 
clothing, meat and seafood, 
bedding, linens, appliances, 
household goods, furniture, 
baby items and toys. Financial 
assistance of up to $50 is 
available to those who qualify to 
help with electric, gasoline, or 
medical bills. The donation is in 
the form of a check to go toward 
the expense.  

Sister Isaac left the Outreach 
Center in 1991 to serve in an 
official duty for her Order and 
returned in 2001. When she 
retired in 2016, the Ministry was 
renamed the Sister Isaac Center 
in her honor.  

Mary Ann Kotas now serves as 
Director and is assisted by a 
total of 150 volunteers who have 
a variety of duties: some help 
interview those in need and 
select the items they request 
from the well-organized labeled 
shelves; some unload and sort 
the donations as they are 
dropped off; and others stock 
the shelves.  

The mission of the Sister Isaac 
Center is “to serve needy men, 
women, and their families with 
respect and reverence” and is  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                        

 

 

“Serving God by Serving Others” 

 

the reason those in need are 
always referred to as “guests.” 
Sister Isaac believed that 
people just wanted someone to 
listen to them and told her staff 
that “we need to talk to people 
and get all the computers out of 
here”.  

Consequently, a permanent 
paper file on each guest is 
created, updated, and kept in 
the rows of file drawers in the 
reception room. The only 
computer in the Center is in the 
Director’s office and used for 
financial records.  

Over the years, Sister Isaac, 
who many called “the Mother 
Teresa of Wilmington” has won 
numerous awards and 
citations, including one from 
the Bahai’ community, her first, 
the Albert Schweitzer Honors 
Scholars Award, and Pro 
Ecclesia et Pontifice, the 
highest medal the Vatican 
awards to a layperson.  

The Center assists an average 
of 35 families a day, Monday – 
Thursday from 9 AM to 11 AM 
and operates with an average 
budget of around $200,000 a 
year (all from donations, grants 
and fundraisers). Director 
Kotas says, “we spend what we 
get”.  

It is closed the entire month of 
August, on all federal holidays, 
and three weeks in December 
so the staff will have time to 
devote to the many holiday 
activities they hold, bringing 
cheer to families, children, and 
seniors.  

There are many organizations 
and churches that have 
contributed to the success of 
the Center, including our own 
Little Chapel on the Boardwalk, 
which has taken part in the 
Ministry since 2005.  

When Libby Frye Ruoff and her 
husband, Bill, volunteered at  
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Tileston Outreach during the 
summer of 2003, they gained 
onsite knowledge about how the 
Outreach was filling the need of 
the local community.  

They shared the information with 
the LCOB minister and others 
and when Libby chaired the 
mission committee and received 
approval for the LCOB project, it 
became one of the church’s 
ministries.   

She set up the use of the bench 
for donations along with a small 
basket for toilet articles on the 
mission table, which is still used 
today.  

 
Sister Isaac Center Bench at LCOB 

Since 2013, Ellen Dudley and 
Jacalyn Bristow have had the 
responsibility of taking care of 
the donations and coordinating 
the schedule of their “wonderful 
volunteer drivers.” 

  
Ellen Dudley and Jaclyn Bristow 

They also submit monthly 
newsletter articles about the 

hours of operation and what 
items are needed monthly. 

For the March collections, the 
Center is requesting gently used 
spring clothing for men, women, 
and children. Household items, 
bedding, and toiletry items, such 
as soap, shampoo, deodorant, 
toothbrushes and toothpaste are 
always appreciated.  

If you have gently used furniture, 
appliances, or a large quantity of 
boxed/bagged items you would 
like picked up, call the Director’s 
office (762-5491, Ext.135) and 
leave a detailed message with a 
description of the items. A 
volunteer will return your call 
and arrange a time for van pick-
up. 
 
Ellen and Jacalyn are always 
looking for new drivers to join 
their team of volunteer drivers.         
Please contact Ellen Dudley at  
ehdudley@gmail.com (470-7588) 
or Jacalyn Bristow at 
jacalyn@bristowsurveying.com. 

 
Items on Sister Isaac Center Bench 

 

The Sister Isaac Center article was 
researched and written by Leita 
McCormick;  pictures taken by Lori 
Holcomb. Thanks to Mary Ann, 
Libby, Ellen & Jacalyn for your help. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sister Isaac Center 
Drivers for March 

  1 - Betty & Gary Gischel 

  8 – Mary & Pat Roche 

15 – Susan Long 

22 – Ellen Dudley 

29 – Ann & Jim Martz 

 

 

     HAPPY BIRTHDAY ! 
 

    2 Becky Miller 

    3 Douglas Knowles 

    6 Jane Davis 

    6 Beth Sedlock 

    7 Mila Hill 

    9 Paula Atkins 

    9 Jean Schild 

    9 James Smith 

   12 Barbara Tyndall 

   12 George Wesoloski 

   14 Maxfield Gearhart 

   15 Betty Gischel 

   15 Wilson Rogers 

   18 Sarah Barnes 

   18 Anna Withers 

   19 Peggy Gentry 

   20 Tom Solley 

   22 Roy Anderson 

   25 Ann Martz 

   25 Matthew Monroe 

   26 David Barnes 

   26 Gayle Rivenbark 

   26 Nancy Rosselot 

   27 Brenda Boxley 

   27 Ginny Hall 

   30 Cameron Atkins 

   30 Will Dudley 

   31 Hellen Langford 
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Forward Thinking + Pre-planning = Peace of Mind 

 

Representatives from Cranfill Sumner & Hartzog, Kopka Financial, Lower Cape Fear LifeCare, and Dignity Memorial will 

provide brief presentations in their areas of expertise followed by a Q&A session and lunch at 12:15 pm.  There is a 

sign- up sheet in the narthex on the kiosk; please sign up so a headcount can be obtained for lunch preparation.   

 

Making arrangements in advance 

is one of the most thoughtful 

gifts you can give your loved 

ones.  Join us for a special 

seminar to learn more about end-

of-life planning from local 

experts.  Having a plan in place 

saves your family from 

unnecessary stress and financial 

burden, and you’ll have true 

Peace of Mind. 

Wednesday, March 25 

10:30 am  
Little Chapel on the Boardwalk 

                                                                                       

 

Pastor Pat & Marcia hosted a 

gathering at the manse February 

11 for prospective new members. 

Also attending were several 

Session members and other 

church officers who provided 

their perspectives on Little 

Chapel, our outreach programs, 

and our community of faith.  

Please welcome our newest 

members, Chuck Holden (right) 

and Sandra & Butch Wall (far 

right) to our church family. 

 

“What wondrous love Jesus sows for us and the world in his journey from 

baptism to the empty tomb!  In Matthew (the gospel focus for 2020, year A in the 

Revised Common Lectionary) Jesus predicts that he will be betrayed, arrested, 

abandoned, and put to death, yet he continues on to Jerusalem and the cross.   

 

This wondrous love accompanies, guides, and empowers us on our journeys 

toward Easter’s baptismal renewal in Christ.  It inspires us to sing, serve, and 

share God’s love with others.  Wondrous Love provides a devotion for each day 

from Ash Wednesday to the Vigil of Easter (traditionally known as Holy Saturday).   

Devotions begin with an evocative image and a brief passage from the Gospel of 

Matthew.  The writers then bring their unique voices and pastoral wisdom to the 

Matthew texts with quotations to ponder, reflections, and prayers.” 

 

Wondrous Love Devotions for Lent 2020 are available in the narthex. 
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WORLD DAY OF PRAYER is a worldwide ecumenical movement of people of many faith traditions who 

come together to observe a common day of prayer each year on the first Friday in March.  Throughout 

the day, we collectively pray all over the world, beginning with the first sunrise in the Pacific region and 

following the sun’s path around the globe. 

Each year a different country serves as the writer of the World Day of Prayer worship service, interpreting 

the Bible in their own context, and lifting up issues of mission, justice, and peace that are important to 

them.  The 2020 service was prepared by the World Day of Prayer Zimbabwe and the World Day of Prayer 

USA Committees.   

The theme is from John 5:2-9a, based on Jesus’ encounter with a person positioned for healing who had 

not acted upon the opportunity.  Jesus asked, “Do you want to be made well?  Rise! Take up your mat 

and walk.”  The women of Zimbabwe ask us to give a healing hand to the needy and to embrace children 

with love, as their future is ahead.  Let us open our arms in joy as the time to rise up has come.  Please 

join us with Christians around the world as we celebrate this time of prayer and worship. 

For additional information, please call Jean Northrup, 686-5376. 

CHURCH WOMEN UNITED 

World Day of Prayer 

Worship Service 

Friday, March 6 

Kure Memorial Lutheran Church 

117 3rd Avenue North 

Kure Beach 

Registration at 10 am 

Worship Service at 10:30 am 

 

 

It’s March Madness at the Matthew 

House!  Three college groups will each be 

spending their spring break week serving 

our neighbors by working with WARM and 

Habitat for Humanity.   

WARM will welcome a group of adults 

from a church at the end of the month.  

Please keep the following groups in your 

prayers. 

MARCH 
1 – 7        Villanova University 

8 – 14      Penn State University 

15 – 21    Georgia College 

22 – 28 John McMillan Presbyterian Church, 

Pittsburgh, PA 
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PROPERTY COMMITTEE UPDATE 

 
 
TOP FLOOR (L-R): Brett Blizzard, Jim Legg, Helen 

Brumbaugh, Hugh Armstrong, John Moore,    Jim Alexander, 
Gary Gischel 
BOTTOM FLOOR (L-R): Barry Lindholm, Pete Paterson, 

Pastor Pat Rabun, Jeff McLaughlin, Jim Martz, Jim Herren, 
Mark Clawson 

 
I’m going to kick-off this article by pointing out a 
coincidence, or was it a small miracle? We have 13 
members on our Property Committee (PC) but 
someone guided our friend and Artwork Sub-
Committee member, Pete Paterson, over to our 
picture event and guess what – we now had 14 
people in the picture – and what is that above the 
Pastors head, but the number “14” 

(14 W. Fayetteville St. – Matthew House) ☺ ! 
 
Well, what is it like in the day of the life of a PC 
member at the Sunday, February, 23rd meeting 
day? For most of our members it was a rather long 
day with breakfast at 9 am (Jim Herren & John 
Moore helped with the breakfast prep much earlier 
& thanks to all who worked on the setup and 
wonderful food!) – followed by the second service 
– and finally our PC meeting at 11:45 am that went 
until 1 pm – thanks to our team and what 
dedication!  
 

We held the meeting at the Matthew House as the 
first of quarterly visits to all of our buildings. 
We want to make sure that everyone on our 
committee can see first-hand what the condition of 
our buildings are so that we can effectively 
manage our budget, capital funds, and longer-term 
forecasts. 
 
We kick off our meetings by everyone saying our 
prayer together as a way to remember our 
commitment to God, the Little Chapel, and to give 
our pastor a break after a long day … 
 
Opening Prayer for our Property Committee 
Meeting:   
 
Lord, we are meeting today to conduct matters 
of business. Guide our hearts and our minds in the 
spirit of fairness, right thought and speech. Impart 
your supreme wisdom upon our activities so that 
our affairs may reach a successful conclusion. 
Thank you for being our source of guidance today. 
Amen! 
 
Next is the general comments or “Breaking News” 
of key activities, updated budget financials & 
action items list since the last meeting. We then 
addressed the status of our current active projects 
which include the first of March completions of the 
painting and overhaul of the Manse, Choir Railing 
installation, and front door Security Camera. In 
addition, we have three other current and two new 
approved key projects to kick-off later which will 
be discussed in the next newsletter. 
 
After the close of our abbreviated meeting, Jim 
Martz was kind enough to host our tour of the 
Matthew House. This included an overview of the 
history, mission, and major repairs that were 
completed just last year due to the impact of 
Hurricane Florence. This “home” has provided 
over 70 plus group stay overs of young adults from 
various colleges in the last 7 years. Their 
contribution to many charitable events in the 
greater New Hanover County area has proven to be 
a valuable experience for these young adults and 
a shining example of Little Chapel’s overall 
mission. We were also amazed at the loving care 
and hard work that has been provided by both Jim 
and Ann Martz over many years! What a great tour 
and experience for our Property Committee!! 
 
Well that concludes just one example of what it is 
like in the life of our Property Committee Team. 
We’ll talk again next month! 
 

Submitted in appreciation to my fellow colleagues and Property Committee members, Barry Lindholm, PC Moderator 
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On February 2, SOUPER (AND SUPER) BOWL SUNDAY, 274 cans of soup & $371 were collected. 

THANK YOU, everyone, for your love and generosity supporting this youth-inspired, youth-led movement working 

with other groups across the nation including: schools, churches, local businesses, corporations, passionate 

individuals and NFL teams to tackle hunger in our local communities.      
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Little Chapel on the Boardwalk’s 

 

SCHEDULE THESE  

DATES & TIME: 

JUNE 22-25 

9 am – 11:30 am 

More information coming soon! 

 

 

Grades 3rd to high school 

Anyone interested in becoming an Acolyte, please 

contact Gail Miller (gnmiller77@gmail.com) for more 

information.  Training will be scheduled. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Presbyterian Kids Connection 

PKC 

 
Calling all children! 

Pre-K - 5th grade.  Please join us on Sunday 

March 1, from 11:45 am - 1 pm for a fun 

craft and spend time having fun. 

 

METERED PARKING 

BEGINS MARCH 1!! 

It’s that time again. Time to 
start paying anywhere on 
Wrightsville Beach where 
required.  The parking 
meters in the town will be 
activated on March 1.      

 As has been our custom, we will be allowed to 
park on Fayetteville and on Oxford Streets up 
until noon time on Sundays without receiving 
a ticket.  If for some reason you are ticketed 
for not "paying the meter," if you will take your 
bulletin from that Sunday to the Wrightsville 
Beach police department, they will nullify the 
ticket.      

•  

•  

•  

•  

 
 

MARCH LITURGISTS 

1    Bryan McIntyre 

8    Beckey Smith 

15  Sue Laakmann 

22  Barbara Williams 

29  Marti Shogi 

MARCH USHERS 

1  Joan & Russ Page 

Janet & Gene Auvil 

8  Margaret McIntyre, Dolores Myers  

Gail Myers, John Moore 

15  Margaret McIntyre, Dolores Myers 

Janet & Gene Auvil 

22 Tonya & Tim Hines 

Janet & Gene Auvil 

29  Marcia Rabun, Barbara Tindall, 

Karen Windham, Rhonda Woodell 

 

 

 

Dear Friends, 
 
I am so late with my 
“Thank Yous”… they do 
come from my heart! 
You all continue to send 
your cards, prayers and 
calls and I do feel your 
love and caring each 
day. Chuck and I have 
much ahead of us, but 
knowing you are with us 
helps so much! 
 

Our love & gratitude, 
Chuck & Maggie 

North 
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STAFF 

Rev. Pat Rabun 
Minister 

pat@littlechapel.org 

Delores Dyer 
Office Administrator 

delores@littlechapel.org 
 

Angela McConnell 
Director of Children’s Ministries 

angela@littlechapel.org 
 

David Lee Heinzman 
Director of Music Ministry 

david@littlechapel.org 
 

Joan Denney 
Bookkeeper 

jdenney@littlechapel.org 
 

Daniel B. Holt 
Custodian 

danielbholt@aol.com 
 
 
 

SOUND TECHNICIANS 
 

Hugh Armstrong 

Andy Marhevsky 

Gary Kohunsky 

 

 

 
 
 

SESSION 
 

CLERK of SESSION 

Jean Schild 
djeanschild@gmail.com 

 
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

Christine Kennedy 
christine.wpfa@gmail.com 

Gail Miller 
gnmiller77@gmail.com 

 
FINANCE 
Beth Price 

sereneronandbeth@gmail.com 
John Copeland 

wjohncopeland@yahoo.com 
 

MISSION 
Beckey Smith 

rbayard60@gmail.com 
Mary Jo Kohunsky 

mkohunsky@yahoo.com 
 

PERSONNEL & PLANNING 
Jane Hughes 

jhughes23@ec.rr.com 
Ed O’Neill 

eoneil60@gmail.com 
 

PROPERTY 
Jim Herren 

jimherren72@gmail.com 
Barry Lindholm 
luckybll@aol.com 

 
WORSHIP 

Janice Allen 
janiceallen@ec.rr.com 

Sherry Lovette 
slovette1@ec.rr.com 

 
 

 
 
 
 

DIACONATE 
 

COMMUNICATONS 
Gary Kohunsky 

gwkohun@yahoo.com 
 

CONGREGATIONAL LIFE 
Joan Page 

jpage25@bellsouth.net 
Rebecca Beachy 

rmbeachy@aol.com 
 

FELLOWSHIP 
Karen Windham 

k.windham@yahoo.com 
Phyllis Warren 

ppwarren3@aol.com 
 

MEMBERSHIP 

Ginny Hall 
slowginn@hotmail.com 

Gerry Williamson 
gerrywilliamson1@gmail.com 

 
STEWARDSHIP 
Jennifer Barnes 

6barnes64@gmail.com 
Rita Bolick 

jbolick001@ec.rr.com 
 
 

  Presbyterian Church (USA) 

2 W. Fayetteville Street 

Wrightsville Beach, NC 28480 

Church Office:  910.256-2819 

www.littlechapel.org 

 Early worship service (May – September) 8 am @ Access #4 

  Early worship service (October – April) 8:30 am in the sanctuary 

      Sunday School – 9:15 am   /   Traditional worship service in the sanctuary - 10:30 am - 
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